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To:






CC:
      




	Budget and Fiscal Affairs Committee

	 

	





From:

Date:

Subject: 

	Michelle Mitchell, Director

Finance Department

	April 2, 2010

	Pension Obligation and Dangerous Buildings Funding


The purpose of this memorandum is to summarize upcoming transactions to support the Houston Police Officers’ Pension System and the Dangerous Buildings Program.  
The FY 2010 Budget included debt funding of $20 million for the Houston Police Officers’ Pension System. This payment is due to the Houston Police Officers’ Pension System by May 25th, 2010. The Finance Working Group (“FWG”) recommends obtaining short-term funding in the form of a bank note. This short-term note will have a 1 – 2 year maturity. The note will then be refunded with long-term Taxable Pension Obligation Bonds when the City is prepared to do a larger debt issuance. The costs of issuing bonds are generally more dependent on the number of separate issues rather than the size of the issues; therefore, a strategy to combine issuances will lower total costs. The short-term note can also be accomplished quickly, and temporarily benefit from low short-term rates.
In FY 2008 Certificates of Obligation for $9 million was issued to fund the Dangerous Buildings program. As of March 17, 2010, $2.3 million of this issue was left, of which all but $73,129 has been appropriated. To avoid interruption of this program, the FWG recommends obtaining additional funding to allow continued appropriations and also recommends using a short-term facility for the same reasoning as that for funding the Houston Police Officers’ Pension System payment. The notes issued under the facility will then be gathered together and refunded with longer-term debt when the City is prepared to do a larger debt issuance.

In FY 2008 and FY 2009, the Dangerous Buildings program average expenditures were $2.84 million. The pace of demolitions and costs of demolitions have increased, and the program is projected to spend approx. $3.2 million in FY 2010 and is expected to increase further in FY 2011 and FY 2012. Therefore, the FWG recommends funding $4 to $10 million for the program.
Additional details regarding the specifics and funding amounts will be brought before Council later this month.

Recommendation

The FWG recommends approval of this transaction.

Finance Department





CITY OF HOUSTON





Correspondence








Interoffice








PAGE  
2 of 2

